

President's Message

Depending on the weather in November, there may be some Club hikes and/or bike rides, but the summer sports activities have basically come to a close. While COVID-19 put a damper on these activities and the number of participants, I think the club did well, under unique circumstances, in organizing summer sports activities. However, we did get a late start with activities beginning in June.

For this, I would like to give special thanks to the summer sports activities officer, Ray Naudain for a job well done under trying circumstances. While Ray was the officer responsible for these activities, he was ably assisted by a number of volunteer coordinators who were responsible for the various types of activities offered to the membership.

The following is a recap of the club's activities this summer:

- 38 Road bike rides coordinated by Caprice Benz and Trish Domenichetti 26 - Hikes coordinated by David Anderson, Robin Reade, Ruth Duesner,
 - Steve Leonard, Bruce Rounds, Rusty Gower and Lisa Hunter
- 22 9 hole and 18 hole golf coordinated by John Logan, Jeri Brooke and Ann Deutschlander
- 18 Mountain bike rides coordinated by Don Winsor
- 15 Paddling activities coordinated by Bruce Morra
- 13 Pickelball activities coordinated by Richard Gottlieb 8 - Leisurely hikes and 3 leisurely bike rides led by Steve and Kathy Holmes 4 - Knit & Stitch meetings coordinated by Caryn Harkins and Jennifer Gurss

Under normal circumstances, the club organizes a weekly TGIF at either a

1 - Disc Golf outing led by Don Winsor

restaurant/bar or a member's home. Due to the pandemic, this was not possible, but Judy List, as TGIF officer, did manage to organize two outdoor events that were enjoyed by the participants. The Dogs & Suds was postponed, but as a result of the inventiveness of Kate Loman,

as social officer, and Joan Entwistle, as Dogs & Suds coordinator, they amended the format to Sandwiches n Suds at City Park. While the turnout was limited, it seems everyone attending had a nice time.

On behalf of the board of directors, I would like to thank the above mentioned coordinators and the various leaders of activities for volunteering to organize and lead these activities this summer.

In October, the following members volunteered to lead activities:

- Hikes Lori Tarmey, Pam Carlquist, Dan Albano, Joan Entwistle, Lisa Hunter and
- Pennie Strebel Road biking - Tim Ricks, Caprice Benz, Trish Domenichetti, Robin Reade and Lisa
- Mountain biking Don Winsor

As previously advised, the board of directors has unanimously agreed to cancel all social events for the remainder of 2020. Our Social officer, Kate Loman, will continue to assess the Summit County infection rates and regulations regarding both indoor and outdoor events as well as club member interest and will make a decision regarding whether any social events can be planned.

Effective October 22, Summit County moved to High Risk Level designation based on metrics established by the statewide COVID-19 transmission index. Based on this, social gatherings are currently limited to 10 or fewer persons. Ellen Sherk, as the winter sports activity officer, has the club's winter sports planning

well underway. Coordinators for downhill skiing, cross country and snowshoeing are lining up event leaders. Après ski parties, due to COVID-19, are on hold. Different formats to substitute for these social gatherings such as tailgates, etc. are being

evaluated but shall be compliant with Summit County regulations and the overall safety

It is time to renew your membership for 2021 To use our online membership form, you are required to use PayPal to process the payment. With PayPal, you can use either a PayPal account or a credit card for

payment. Please visit our online membership page to proceed. If you prefer, you can download, print and fill out our membership form. Mail the

first page of the Membership Form. To download the Membership Form, click here. As previously advised, as a result of the cancelled social events, the club's cash balance is greater than expected and the board decided that all present members that

completed form, (front and back) and your check to our PO Box listed on the top of the

renew their membership prior to December 31, will be given a credit of \$10. Therefore, the effective dues for existing members for 2021 will be \$30.

The membership dues for new members and any member renewing their membership after December 31, will remain at \$40.

Respectfully,

Chuck Mollard President PCMSC

of the membership.

Have any pictures to share?

Send to photos@pcmsc.org







Don't forget to check the <u>calendar</u> regularly





section frequently, as activities get added regularly.